
 

 

Newsletter 20  Friday 10th February 2023 

The King’s CE School 
Aspire, Believe and Achieve Together 

Contact Details 

Telephone 01902 558333 

Mr Ed Parry Vice-Principal 

E-mail admin@kingswolverhampton.co.uk 

 

 

 

kingswolverhampton 

@kingsschoolwlv 

Dear Parents and Carers 

I am pleased to include more marketing material from our new catering 
provider, Innovate, as we move closer to the new service starting after 
Half term. I launched this to all students in assembly this week and it has 
been very positively received by our young people. We look forward to 
welcoming Innovate here at The King's and the new range of dishes,  
menus, service and food it will offer. 

This week we have had more fantastic opportunities taking place for our 
students: a range of careers events led by Mrs Thomas as part of National 
Careers - Apprenticeships Week; a wonderful dhol drum workshop for a 
group of Year 9 students with Mrs McAllister and  Miss Jones; a 6th Form 
Humanities visit to Cosford with Mr Edwards and Mr Williams; and behind 
the scenes Mr Cox-Darling delivered staff training around the extensive 
work he carries out in his role as SENCo, supporting our students range of 
needs. We also hosted St Peter's SLAM basketball academy male and fe-
male fixtures here in National Cup quarter finals. 

As we move towards the end of the half term, I wish to thank all of our 
staff for their ongoing hard work and commitment since our return after 
Christmas that ensures we offer, on a weekly basis, a rich and diverse 
range of opportunities and experiences for our students. I am sure you 
will join me in showing our appreciation for this, it's what makes The 
King's such a special place to be. 

Many thanks 

Mr Parry 

Vice-Principal. 

 

Art Work 

Year 8 Artists have been working with clay over the last couple of weeks to create pinch pot                       
animals., Students have really used their imaginations, giving them characters and                           
personality! Brilliant work! 

 

 

 

 

The Year 7 Artists have done a fantastic job at creating cakes and biscuits out of clay. Now they 
have been painted and varnished they look a treat! 

Well done Year 7! 
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Congratulations to our House Stars of the 

Week 

York  Ardenas          

Lichfield Shawn 

Canterbury Jesse                                                                  

Congratulations to our Year Stars of the Week 

Year 7 Joshua    

Year 8 Ishita  

Year 9 Tia 

Year 10 Rachael 

Year 11 Prabaljit  

Year 12 Kira 

Year 13 Jaidev 

This week was National Careers and Apprenticeship Week. 

At King's we had a number of events to help to prepare our                    
students for the world of work. 

On Monday, Year 7 and year 8 students took part in 'What's My 
Job!' They had to correctly guess who the jobs of a group of                   
people based on very limited information. Both year groups 
worked hard to match individuals to jobs and learned a lot about 
different roles in the process. 

On Wednesday, Year 10 took 
part in 'Just the Job' - here all 
year 10 students were given an 
individual interview for a                    
fictitious job and some of them 
even got the job! 

All students have had at least one careers themed lesson this 
week to further their understanding of how their subject relates 
to the world of work. 

Well done everyone! 

Mrs Thomas 

Head of Work Faculty and Careers Lead 

 

 

Junior Bake Off 

Do you thing you are one of the UK#s best young bakers?                       

Why not apply for Junior 

Bake Off!! Applications 

close Sunday 12th March. 

You must be in Year 7 or 8, 

please see Miss Hodson 

for more                              

information. 
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Earthquake Appeal 

As a school, our thoughts are very much with the people of Syria and Turkey at this extremely difficult time. We have members 
of our school community to whom this tragedy is even more personal. Wanting to help, we are inviting donations through the 
school or via one of the many charities who are sending help and support.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We also invite you to join with us in prayers for God’s mercy and generosity, comfort and healing for the people affected by 
this disaster.  
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Duke of Edinburgh Award 

Duke of Edinburgh is off to a flying start, with pupils focusing on their fitness for their physical section and first aid for their 

skill.  Regardless of ability, gender, or location. Duke of Edinburgh is about setting personal challenges and pushing personal 

boundaries. Achieving this award for our pupils here at The King’s has already shown an increase in skills and confidence which 

can also go on application for the future.  

Well done to all who are involved and good luck for your expedition in the Summer! 

Miss Key 

 

Music Visit 

On Wednesday a group of year 9 students attended the Bob Jones Community Hub in Blakenhall       
Wolverhampton. The Bob Jones Community Hub is a council run centre designed to bring the                         
community together by providing affordable services for all and a warm space. At the centre the 
year 9s took part in a Dhol drumming workshop with 'Hit the Dhol', a Wolverhampton based                    
company run by Antonio Jhalli. 'Hit the Dhol' runs several educational workshops to local schools 
whilst also providing classes and workshops within the community. The students had a packed    
workshop where they learnt the language of the Dhol drum, its history and a variety of Dhol 
rhythms. All the students did really well when performing as a group and during their solos, but a 
special shoutout to Wilfred Asenso Boamah who; despite the best efforts of Mrs McAlllister was 
crowned the overall winner of the solos and speed round. 

Mrs McAllister 

Teacher of Music 
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‘Mission Impossible?’ is the theme for our worship this week.  As Jonah headed into the great and evil city of Nineveh, he was 
probably convinced he would not live to see his family again.  The chances of anyone there listening to his message must have 
seemed close to zero.  And yet mysteriously, they did listen.  Not only did they listen, but they repented; every single one of 
them.  Everyone in Nineveh, from the greatest to the least, from the King to the cattle, fasted and wore sack cloth and prayed 
for mercy.  Once again, God was able to show the power of his Spirit at work in a miraculous way that simply can’t be ex-
plained by human efforts alone.As the news has unfolded this week, our screens have been filled with pictures and stories of 
devastation and tragedy in Syria and Turkey:  people grieving and people lost, collapsed buildings and shattered lives and res-
cue workers overwhelmed by the sheer scale of the task they are faced with.                                                                                                

And yet even amid the terrible chaos and hardship, there are chinks of light, glimpses of God’s Spirit at work.  Countries from 
all around the world are sending rescue workers to help with the mammoth task of searching for survivors; a mother and new-
born baby were rescued just this morning after nearly 100 hours trapped under rubble; strangers comfort one another and 
people of all walks of life are moved to do what they can to help.  We can’t take away the grief and the suffering but whatever 
little we can offer, God will use and multiply.                                                                                                                                                                     

A prayer from Christian Aid 
God of time and space, we cry to you for your children - our neighbours - in southern Turkey and northern Syria, following the 
earthquake that has devastated hundreds of lives. Only they and you know what it is like to experience such trauma in the 
middle of the night.  

We give thanks for the aid that is already being given and for the promises of help that have been made by many na-
tions.  Comfort, we pray, those who are trapped in collapsed buildings; those who have lost loved ones; those who wait for 
news and those digging through rubble to save others.  
Grant the gift of hope so that those caught between life and death know that you are with them and that others are ready to 
support them as they seek a future that overshadows the experiences of today.  
We ask this in the Name of Jesus, who endured so much for love of them.    
Amen 

The King’s CE School Prayer 

Almighty God, revealed to Christians as 

Father Son and Holy Spirit: 

We praise you for the gift of this new day. 

We pause to remember 

those less fortunate that ourselves 

and those in need of prayer………….. 

We ask you to bless and guide us now 

that we may learn to love and love to learn 

Throughout this day. 

Amen 


